Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

March 6, 2017
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, March 6, 2017, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, James A. Stiles and J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee. Councilman Warren D. Albright was unable to attend.  Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Sheriff Travis Roush, Recorder Rhonda Sanders, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Highway Clerk Terri Alcorn, Josh and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal and Humane Society and Jill Wadsworth, Loogootee Tribune.  
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:58pm.  
Recorder Rhonda Sanders submitted an Additional Appropriation for a new copier.  Her current copier is no longer able to be maintenanced. She will be donating it to the Surveyor’s Office.  Councilman Wininger made a motion to approve the Additional Appropriation from the General Fund, Recorder, Capital Outlay, Equipment-$4,635.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Auditor Roush submitted Additional Appropriations for the 3% raise given for 2017 that was not put in the budget in error.  Councilman Stiles made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from the General Fund, Coroner, Personal Services, Coroner-$159.  Councilman Gibson made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Councilwoman McFeaters made a motion to approve the following Additional Appropriations from the General Fund, Jail, Personal Services, Matron-$871, Jail Commander-$719, Correction Officers-$3,591, Cook/Janitor-$1,308 and Communications Commander-$742.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  All were in favor and motion passed.  Auditor Roush also submitted an Additional Appropriation for Comp Time Payout.  Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve an Additional Appropriation from the General Fund, Courthouse, Personal Services, Comp Time Payout-$3,368.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett submitted an Additional Appropriation for professional services in regards to the Road Asset Management Plan.  The Road Asset Management Plan is necessary in order to apply for the Community Crossing grant funding for road repairs.  Superintendent Padgett gave an update on the current grant funding on the repair of bridges.  All bridges are complete that were included in the grant with the exception of Bridge #12 where repairs are scheduled to begin on March 24th.  HWC, Inc will be assessing the roads for the grant and will also fill out the grant application.  Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the Additional Appropriation from CEDIT, other Services & Charges, Professional Services-$24,000, Councilman Gibson made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Councilman Wininger made a motion to approve the following Additional Appropriations from the Community Crossing Grant, Capital Outlay, Bridge #62-$89,950, Bridge #3-$65,500, Bridge #34-$106,421, Bridge #12-$142,945 and Bridge #70-$80,175.  Councilman Stiles made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Auditor Roush rescinded the Additional Appropriations from Riverboat Revenue Sharing.  Courtney Hughett is willing to assist Auditor Roush is setting up a county website therefore the $1,500 is not needed.  Also, Auditor Roush decided against the new payroll software program.  

Councilwoman McFeaters made a motion to approve Resolution 2017-05, to transfer $250,000 from the Rainy Day Restricted (MVH) to the Community Crossings Grant.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

The minutes from the special meeting held February 6, 2017 were approved as submitted with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Gibson.  Councilman Stiles abstained due to his absence.  The motion passed 5-1.    
Auditor Roush submitted the tourism report on behalf of Jim Stoughton.  

The Council agreed to sign a letter of support for rehabilitation of the Martin County Historical Society.  
The Council received an invitation from several churches in Martin County to attend the first annual “Kids and Cops Picnic at the Park” on Saturday, May 6, 2017 from 11:30am to 1:30pm at the Loogootee City Park.  

The Council also requested Auditor Roush to invite Bill Greene to the next Council meeting to give update on the Historical Society repairs.  

Auditor Roush informed the Council on the newly finished Bicentennial Case made by Tom Zehr.  She also updated them on the Commissioners’ room renovations.  Work will begin later this week.  All materials are onsite, ordered, and totals remain under budget.  Auditor Roush thanked the Highway Department for their assistance in moving the old tables out of the Commissioner’s Room.  
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:28 pm with a motion made by Councilman McFeaters and seconded by Councilman Gibson.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting will be held Monday, April 3, 2017.    
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